Hadley Cemetery Committee

October 8, 2021 Meeting Minutes

8:30 am

Hockanum Cemetery

Present:

Cemetery Committee:

Alan Weinberg, Chair

Mary Thayer

Gerry Harvey

Kevin Grennan

Martha Lyon, Martha Lyon Landscape Architecture

Selene Weber, Martha Lyon Landscape Architecture

Rick Thayer

Meeting called to order at 8:40 am

Hockanum Stone Fence Replacement:  
Martha and Selene presented and the Cemetery Committee members discussed plans for the Hockanum Fence project.  
The following was reviewed and discussed:
Location of stone pillar to be constructed from pieces of the stone wall.  It was decided that there would be one stone pillar at the south end of the new fence immediately north of the existing low square post.   Alan will check to see if the southwestern corner of the cemetery property can be pinned by a surveyor to ensure that the new fence and pillar are on cemetery property.
There will be two entrance openings in the new fence which will be marked with 10” granite posts (not stone pillars as previously considered).  
Consideration of a commemorative plaque and/or bench will be deferred until there is a better idea of the overall cost of the project.  
Laydown areas will be at the northern end of the cemetery where there are no graves or lots and also in an approximately 30' X 30' area of the field just to the north of the cemetery, subject to approval of the landowner.  
The bid documents will specify that relocation of the existing water line will need to be approved by DPW.
It was decided that the stone pillar and the reinforced turf portions of the project will be included as alternates in the bid package – alternate 1 will be the reinforced turf and alternate 2 will be the stone pillar.  
The committee voted unanimously to have the Hockanum Fence project plans and specifications finalized to reflect these discussions and decisions.     
Meeting Adjourned:  9:20 am.

Minutes prepared by Alan Weinberg

